
Endorsement for Phillip Schrank 
 

For the Office of Treasurer, Gwangju-Jeonnam Chapter of Korea TESOL 

 

 

I am happy to endorse Phillip Schrank for the position of treasurer of the Gwangju-

Jeonnam Chapter of KOTESOL. As many of you may know, Phillip has very successfully 

serviced as chapter treasurer for the past several years. He has also served as 

KOTESOL’s national treasurer for several years and has recently been elected to serve 

in that position again. His familiarity with both treasurer positions complement each other 

quite well. His experience as a financial officer before coming to Korea adds to his 

qualifications for this position. 

 

From my position on the National Council, I have been able to observe that during his 

tenure as treasurer, Phillip has done an outstanding job in executing his duties of his 

office and contributing to discussions during Council meetings. These duties include 

processing orders (including membership and event registration) and invoices in a timely 

manner, and making accurate and timely financial reports to the Council, in addition to 

assisting with the annual financial audits. He has also served in finance-related positions 

for several of our international conferences. His performance as chapter treasurer has 

been equally excellent. Phillip’s experience at the national and chapter levels makes him 

most highly qualified for the position of chapter treasurer. For these reasons, I whole-

heartedly endorse Phillip Schrank for the position of Gwangju-Jeonnam Chapter treasurer. 

 

November 27, 2022 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 
 

David E. Shaffer, PhD 

Gwangju-Jeonnam Chapter member (lifetime) 

Email: chosunu@yahoo.com 

Mobile: 010-5068-9179 


